
 

インタナショナル･ナパサ(２０２４年１０月１日) 

1) Today's first news is about theft incidents that occurred in Hiratsuka city 

in August 2024. Totally 26 cases of bicycle thefts occurred in Hiratsuka City. 

They occurred in almost every town in Hiratsuka City. In particular, 4 cases 

occurred in Daikancho, 3 cases in Beniya Cho, 2 cases each in Takara Cho 

and Nakahara. There have been cases of bicycles being stolen while parked 

on the premises of residences. Also, there have been cases of bicycles being 

stolen even if they were locked. When you park your bicycle, we recommend 

that you use a wire-type lock that is sold at home centers, and so on. There 

were 5 cases of motorcycle thefts in Yamashita, Yokouchi, Guzo, Tamura 

Tokunobu. When you park your motorcycle, we recommend that you use an 

anti-theft lock in addition to the normal lock.  

 

2) The following is about the guidance for high school admissions 

Admission guidance for those who wish to enroll in a public high school in 

Kanagawa Prefecture in April 2025 will be provided as follows. 

  

1. On Sunday, October 6 at Koyo Junior High School. 

2. On Monday, October 14 at Atsugi Amu Atsugi 

3. On Sunday, October 20 at Sagamihara International Exchange Lounge 

4. On Sunday, October 27 at Yamato Shibuya Middle School 

If you would like to participate, please apply from the Kanagawa Prefecture 

website (me-net) and complete the procedure. The time and other detailed 

information will be notified by e-mail to the person who applied. 

Also, if you need an interpreter, please let us know. 

 

3) The next is the announcement of the "Star Viewing Party" 

On Friday, October 18th, from 7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., a "Star-viewing Party" will 

be held on the rooftop of the Hiratsuka City museum. Observe "the Moon, 

Saturn and stars of autumn." In case of rain, it will be canceled. 

The capacity is 80 people. If you are interested, please apply by October 4 by 

post card. 

You can also apply with the electronic application system e—Kanagawa. 


